CS4 Consultation Oct-Nov 2017 – Southwark sections – Potters Field to West end of Lower Road
A cyclist’s view, by Bruce Lynn, Southwark Cyclists

Key point for cyclists.  This is a very well-designed scheme.  We are being offered a continuous 2km bidirectional cycle lane, 3-4m wide.  This will be fast and safe.

Key specifics:

a. Only 4 stop lights as Abbey St will now have cycle bypass.

b. Cycle bypass at Rotherhithe Tunnel roundabout.

c. All major junction crossings now safe for 8-80 year-olds.

d. Cycle priority at all 10 minor road junctions. In 4 cases with “Bend Out” to improve safety.

e. There are 15 of pedestrian crossings of the cycle lane. In places, e.g. at the 7 at bus stop bypasses, these will require cyclists to slow or stop.  With current pedestrian numbers this should not greatly slow cyclists.  But it is important that cyclists readily give way at these crossings.
f. Excellent link to Quietway14 via Tanner St including bidirectional segregated cycle lane on  Tanner St between Jamaica Rd and Druid St. (note this is subject to separate consultation to main CS4 one, so need support for this as well), see https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/roads/tanner-druid-street/consult_view/
My conclusion.  Cyclists should support this scheme unreservedly.  Approaching 1000 cyclists per hour currently use this route at peak, exceeding all motor traffic.  We want to see 3000/hour and this scheme could carry those cycle flows.

Obviously any scheme could be improved and we will be asking for a few “tweaks” in the Southwark Cyclists consultation response.  But overwhelmingly this is a well thought out design that deserves our full support.

